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July 17, 2025
«Full_Name», «Title»
«Full_Name2», «title2»
«Agency»
«Address_Line_1»
«Address_Line_2»
RE:
ADOT Disposal L-C-108 / CPS-OI1P / Parcels 7-3838 and 7-3839


Mobile Town, Peoria 


Initial State Act Consultation 


“No Impacts”
Dear «Greeting_Line»:

The Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) is planning to dispose of two parcels known as Disposal L-C-108 located just north of W. Scotland Avenue on the east side of State Route 101 (SR-101) south of its intersection with Grand Avenue (Enclosure 1- Project Map and Photos). The project is state funded; therefore, ADOT is currently consulting with you pursuant to the Arizona State Historic Preservation Act (State Act) ARS §41-864. The project is located in a subdivision known as Mobile Town in Peoria, Arizona. The ADOT Parcel numbers are 142-50-005 and 142-50-006, and the Maricopa County Assessor’s Parcel Numbers are 7-3838 and 7-3839. The parcels encompass approximately 0.3 acres. Consulting parties for the project are ADOT and the State Historic Preservation Office.
The parcels today are open dirt lots within a residential setting. Historical aerials show that sometime between 1949 and 1959, the parcels converted from in-use agricultural land, to a residential neighborhood. The previous homes built within the disposal area were demolished in the late 1980s in advance of construction for SR-101. The parcels have remained as open lots since that time.

The parcels were surveyed in advance of the SR-101 construction, as reported in A Cultural Resources Survey of the Northwest Section of the Outer Loop Freeway System (between Northern and Glendale Avenues), Maricopa County (Stone 1986). While the report title states that the survey was between Northern Avenue and Glendale Avenue, the survey was actually located between Glendale Avenue and Grand Avenue. No cultural resources were identified during the survey. SHPO later concurred with the adequacy of the report (Jacobs [SHPO] to Greenspan [ADOT], December 5, 2006. While the survey is no longer adequate according to SHPO Guidance Point No. 5, additional survey of the 0.3 acres is unlikely to identify cultural resources. The ground surface has been heavily altered from previous farming, construction, and subsequent demolition of previous residencies, and previous surveys have not identified any historic properties within the parcels, or within close proximity to them.     

Based on the information above, ADOT has determined that a finding of “No Impacts” is appropriate for this project. Please review the information provided in this letter. If you agree with ADOT’s finding of project effect, please indicate your concurrence by signing below. Please return responses and questions to historicpres@azdot.gov or the ADOT Historic Preservation Team Specialist INSERT NAME at INSERT PHONE NUMBER and yourname@azdot.gov.
Sincerely,

Danny Rucker, MA, RPA

Cultural Resources Program Manager
Environmental Planning

Arizona Department of Transportation

205 S. 17th Ave., MD EM02

Phoenix, AZ 85007

____________________________________

___________________
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